
 
Leader’s Association Meeting 

Thursday, September 15th, 2016 
Ozaukee Pavilion-North 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:39 by Vice President, Jessie Schoessow. Following that 
was the pledges. 
 
 The Secretary’s report was read and approved after Bob Eichner made a motion that was 
seconded by Brenda Mueller. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was read and approved after Brenda Mueller made a motion that was 
seconded by Bob Eichner. 
 
Aaron Brown introduced the new app that would be used to keep track of funding for the next 
treasurer and for the next two years that he will be serving. This was introduced after being 
approved prior by the Executive Board.  
 
Plat books are still being sold. Within the last month seven more books were sold, and they are 
continuing to sell.  
 
The success of the brat fry fundraiser was discussed. There has been some success, but not as 
much as expected by the board and other leaders.  
 
Brenda Mueller looked into doing the fruit sale fundraiser through the farm bureau. The fruit sale 
will be on the same schedule as last year. This year’s fundraiser will feature fresh fruit and nuts. 
 
This past fair had a very successful Clover Cafe. Everything ran smoothly. The addition of the 
crème puffs was a huge success with about two thousand puffs sold.  
 
Town and Country put on a county wide rummage sale open to the public. There was some 
success and it is hoped to grow again next year.  
 
The Haunt is still in need of help in the build and setup. There will be classes held for both 
makeup training and actor training in early October to prep anyone involved. 
 
Roger Knepprath built shelving in the storage unit and organized the unit.  
 
Lynn Neumann gave a camp update. This year the county will be returning to Camp Lakotah 
from June 28th to July 1st. 
 
Roger Knepprath also covered parking at fair. Overall this year was a successful year with quite 
a bit of volunteers. The parking ran very smoothly.  



 
 The audit and budget has been sent out and the due date to make corrections is this Friday, 
September 16th. 
 
The Leaders banquets will be held soon. There will be a youth leader banquet and an adult 
leader banquet. These banquets will be held in the pavilion.  
 
An announcement was made that the board is looking for new members. To take part in the 
board an application must first be filled out. They are looking for two, two year volunteers and 
two, three year volunteers. 
 
Aaron Brown discussed the conference in Haiti. All who participated has a very good time. 
Around 89 youth and 6-7 adults attended the conference. 
 
It was also announced that the second part of the charter is due October 15th.  
 
Achievement prizes were ordered and will be coming soon. This includes hats, pencils, 
necklaces and more.  
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 9:20pm after a motion was made by Jody Brzezinski and 
seconded by Brenda Mueller. 
 
                 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Mackenzie Neumann, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
                     Roll Call 

● Cloverleaf 4-H Club- 3 
● Covered Bridge 4-H Club1 
● Deckers Corners 4-H Club1 
● Holy Cross 4-H Club2 
● In Stride 4-H Club2 
● Jay Road 4-H Club1 
● Knellsville 4-H Club2 
● Lakeview 4-H Club1 
● Lindenwood 4-H Club4 
● Little Kohler 4-H Club1 
● Town & Country 4-H Club7 
● Waubeka 4-H Club2 
● County wide leaders 0  

  


